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Nicholas]. Pisacano, MD, 
Memorial Foundation 

The Nicholas}. Pisacano, MD, Memorial Foun­
dation (NJPMF) is pleased to announce the in­
augural recipients of the Pisacano Scholars 
award. The Pisacano Scholars program recog­
nizes the future leaders of the specialty of family 
practice. Each recipient has demonstrated his or 
her commitment to family practice and has 
shown exceptional leadership skills, superior 
academic achievement, strong communication 
skills, identifiable character and integrity, and a 
noteworthy level of community service. These 
10 Pisacano Scholars were selected by the 
NJPMF Board of Directors from a pool of 
nearly 300 candidates representing 95 different 
medical schools. Eligible candidates were per­
sonally interviewed by a local board-certified 
family physician. These physicians, named the 
Scholarship Advisory Committee, asked each ap­
plicant a series of questions and rated the appli­
cant on the measures listed above. Financial 
need was not a determining factor in the selec­
tion process. The NJPMF Board of Directors 
met on May 27 and 28 to select the final 10 
Pisacano Scholars. 

Each Pisacano Scholar is eligible to receive a 
maximum scholarship of $50,000. Recipients are 
awarded up to $10,000 per year for up to 5 years 
(last 2 years of medical school and 3 years of 
residency). Each Pisacano Scholar is evaluated 
yearly to assure continued eligibility. 
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The 1993 Pisacano Scholars 

• Kirk Bollinger is a 3rd-year student at the 
University of Utah School of Medicine. Kirk 
was reared in the small community of Lander, 
Wyoming, where his own family physician was 
his role model for family practice. Kirk is the 
first person in his family to attend college. He 
earned his BS in biochemistry at the University 
of Wyoming, where he received several acco­
lades and scholarships (while working at several 
jobs). Kirk was selected to Who's Who among 
Students in American Universities and Colleges 
in 1990. In 1991 he received the American In­
stitute of Chemists Foundation Award and the 
Gamma Sigma Delta Agriculture Honor Society 
Senior Scholarship of Merit. While at the Uni­
versity of Wyoming Kirk spent much of his time 
as a researcher in the molecular biology labora­
tory. Kirk's academic record at the University 
of Utah is equally impressive. He received the 
McGraw-Hill award for the top 1st-year medical 
student and since then has received honors 
grades in practically every class. In addition to 
his academic work, Kirk volunteers at the 
Homeless Shelter Clinic in Salt Lake City. Kirk 
hopes to practice in a small community and to 
continue following his other great interest -
llama racing . 
• Kara Cadwallader is a 4th-year student at 
the University of California at San Francisco 
(DCSF). Born in Dlinois, Kara attended Stan­
ford University where she majored in both 
human biology and English and was elected to 
Phi Beta Kappa. She received her AB degree in 
1990. At Stanford she was a teaching assistant 
in biology, a student representative, a research 
assistant in the Department of Neurology, and 
the captain of the women's ski team. At UCSF 
Kara has continued her academic excellence and 
has been involved in a variety of activities. She 
helped develop a health care team for a local 
homeless shelter in which she currently volun­
teers; she has volunteered in a hospice program 
for the last two years; she is an active member 
of the Family Medicine Student Interest Group 
and the Women's Medical Student Association; 
and she is a student representative for her class 
to the Student Faculty Liaison Committee. Kara 
is interested in international work. She spent a 
portion of her time in medical school working 

in East Africa at a clinic specializing in sexually 
transmitted diseases, and she has traveled to 
Guatemala to improve her Spanish-speaking skills 
and gain further understanding of the problems 
of underserved populations in Central America. 
• Eric Crall is a 4th-year student at Emory 
University in Atlanta, Georgia. Eric was born in 
Indiana and attended the University of South 
Florida (DSF) where he graduated magna cum 
laude with his BA in chemistry. He received sev­
eral honors and scholarships at USF (including 
being named a Florida Academic Scholar), while 
at the same time working as a research techni­
cian at the USF College of Medicine. Eric spent 
much of his time volunteering for various 
children's programs, such as the Shriners Hos­
pital for Crippled Children and the Reaching 
Out to Cancer Kids Camp. At Emory Eric has 
continued his academic achievement. In addi­
tion, he was selected vice-president of his class, 
is a member of the Student Advisory Council 
and the Curriculum Committee, and directed 
the medical student's transcript service his 
sophomore year. Eric is a leader in the effort to 
promote family practice at Emory. Because of 
his academic performance and his genuine un­
wavering commitment to family practice, Eric 
has caused many of the Emory faculty to rethink 
their position on family medicine. 
• Cheng-Chieh Chuang is a 3rd-year student 
at Yale University. Born in Taiwan, Cheng­
Chieh attended Brown University in Rhode 
Island. He graduated with honors in 1988 with 
a degree in biochemistry. At Brown, Cheng­
Chieh was a Ford Foundation Research Fellow, 
worked and volunteered for the Samaritans and 
for a local mental hospital, worked as a publicist 
for the International House, and was a tenor in 
the chorus and chorale. Upon graduation, he 
worked as a teacher at a public high school in 
the lower east side of Manhattan. At Yale, 
Cheng-Chieh is involved with many research 
projects including his work as principal investi-, 
gator on a project entitled, "How Welfare 
Checks Affect the Nutritional and Food Con­
sumption Patterns of Low-income Families." 
Cheng-Chieh has organized a lecture series 
called Medicine in Society. He is a leader of the 
new Family Medicine Interest Group at Yale, 
and due to his efforts more than 60 students 
have joined the American Academy of Family 
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Physicians (AAFP) in the last 2 years. Cheng­
Chieh organized a Family Practice Interest Day 
at Yale that was well attended by both students 
and Family Practice Residency Programs in the 
Northeast. Cheng-Chieh is a writer and artist, 
is fluent in Chinese and Spanish, and is recog­
nized for his superior academic medical work. 
• Kenneth Grimm is a 4th-year student at the 
University of Pennsylvania. Ken was born in 
Pittsburgh and attended Johns Hopkins Univer­
sity where he graduated with a degree in chem­
istry. At Johns Hopkins Ken was a peer tutor in 
general chemistry, general physics, and calculus. 
He was inducted into the German Honor Soci­
ety for his achievement in the German language, 
and he received a student activities award for his 
leadership in the Johns Hopkins concert and jazz 
bands. In addition, Ken worked as a senior labo­
ratory technician in the Johns Hopkins Oncol­
ogy Department. At the University of Pennsyl­
vania Ken was elected by his peers to the House 
of Delegates of both the AAFP and the Penn­
sylvania Academy of Family Physicians. He is 
the co-chair of the University of Pennsylvania 
Family Medicine Interest Group and the student 
advisor to the Director of Curriculum Counsel­
ing. Ken's early interest in family practice can 
be traced to his childhood when he was influ­
enced by his own family physician. Ken is com­
mitted to family practice and works hard at 
promoting the specialty at the University of 
Pennsylvania. 
• Penny Jeffery is a 3rd-year student at the 
University of Iowa. Penny was born in a small 
town in Kansas and received her undergraduate 
degree in biology from Friends University in 
Wichita, Kansas. Penny was selected as a Na­
tional Dean's List Scholarship Winner in 1990, 
made the President's Honor Role in 1990-91, was 
chosen an Outstanding Young Woman of America, 
was selected to Who's Who among Students in 
American Universities and Colleges in 1991, and 
became a member of MENSA in 1988. Penny was 
active in numerous volunteer activities at Friends 
University. At Iowa Penny has continued her aca­
demic excellence receiving honors grades in most 
of her ~. In addition, she is a member of the 
leadership team of the Christian Medical and Den­
tal Society, the Family Practice Oub, Doctors 
Ought to Care (DOC), and Students Teaching 
AIDS to Students (STATS). She has worked as a 
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clinical research intern in the Department of 
Family Practice on a project to determine the 
cardiovascular benefits of a "mall-walking" ex­
ercise program on elderly patients. Penny was 
inf1~enced by her own family physician in ru­
ral Kansas. She wishes to become active in a 
smaller community and to continue the tradition 
of service as a family physician. 
• Linda Mann-Chien Lou is a 3rd-year stu­
dent at the University of Washington. Origi­
nally from New York, Linda attended Rice Uni­
versity in Houston, Texas, where she received 
her degree in behavioral science. Linda was a 
National Merit Scholar and Rice Board of Gov­
ernors Scholar during her undergraduate career. 
She graduated cum laude and was a member of 
Phi Beta Kappa. After a year as a VISTA vol­
unteer, Linda attended the Harvard School of 
Public Health and received her master's degree 
in health policy and management. She received 
the award for the top 1st-year student in the 
degree program and was an admissions commit­
tee representative at Harvard. Upon graduation 
from Harvard, Linda was selected as a Kellogg 
MATCH fellow and worked at the Sea Mar 
Community Health Center in Seattle, WA She 
continued her career as a program coordinator 
for the Northwest Regional Primary Care Asso­
ciation (an association of community and mi­
grant health centers in the Northwest). Because 
of her strong interest in medicine, she entered 
the University of Washington School of Medi­
cine. She participated in the Rural and Under­
served Opportunities Program where she used 
her fluency in Chinese to work at the Inter­
national District Community Health Center in 
Seattle. She continues to work at this center. 
Linda plans on working with underserved popu­
lations and using her background in health policy 
to become active in state and national family 
practice organizations. 
• Katrina Posta is a 3rd-year student at the 
University of California at Los Angeles (UCLA). 
A native of California, Katrina attended Harvard 
University where she graduated magna cum 
laude in 1991 with a degree in history and sci­
ence. At Harvard Katrina received many honors 
and scholarships and was a member of the track 
team. At UCLA Katrina has maintained a high 
academic standard, receiving A's in nearly every 
class. She is a member of the Family Medicine 
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Interest Group and the AAFP, and she has re­
cently been selected as the UCLA delegate to the 
AAFP National Conference. Katrina is active in 
her community through her church involvement 
and in her school through her work in various 
organizations, singing groups, and intramurals. 
She has voluntarily participated in an interactive 
teaching elective in the Department of Family 
Medicine and has spent additional time follow­
ing a family physician to see the "real world" of 
medicine. Katrina would like to work in a small 
community in order to experience the full range 
of practice and still have the type of environ­
ment she desires in which to raise a family. 
• Jamie Reedy is a 4th-year student at the 
University of Medicine and Dentistry of New 
Jersey, Robert Wood Johnson Medical School 
(RWJMS). Born in New Jersey, Jamie attended 
New York University (NYU) where she majored 
in German and minored in biology and chem­
istry. She graduated magna cum laude in 1990. 
At NYU she received the University Scholars 
Award and Scholarship, was elected to Phi Beta 
Kappa, received the McGraw-Hill Valedictorian 
Award, and received honors in German lan­
guage. In addition to her medical studies at 
RWJMS, Jamie is currently completing her 
work on an MPH from Johns Hopkins School 
of Hygiene and Public Health. At RWJMS 
Jamie has maintained her high academic stan­
dards and has distinguished herself as a class 
leader. She co-founded a student-run project 
called HIPHOP (a Homeless and Indigent Popu­
lation Health Outreach Project), is the national 
chairperson of the Generalist Physicians-in­
Training Coordinating Committee (a group of 
students chosen by the American Medical Stu­
dent Association (AMSA) Board of Trustees to de­
velop innovative means fOr boosting awareness and 
interest in generalist careers), participated in the 
Washington Health Policy Program, worked with 

the National Health Service Corps on a Health 
Promotion - Disease Prevention Project, and has 
participated in numerous other committees and 
programs. She is a member of the Association 
of Teachers -of Preventive Medicine, the American 
Public Health Association, the AMSA (R\\JMS 
delegate to the National Convention in 1991 and 
1992), the AAFP (National Congress of Student 
Members - delegate, and co-dlair Family Medicine 
Interest Group), the Society of Teachers in Family 
Medicine, the American Medical Association, and 
the American Medical Women's Association (pro­
gram coordinator). Jamie aspires to work in inner­
city and academic family medicine and continue a 
career in health policy. 
• David Turner is a 3rd-year student in the 
Dartmouth-Brown Program in Medicine. David 
is originally from Florida and attended Carleton 
College in Northfield, Minnesota. David gradu­
ated cum laude with a degree in chemistry. At 
Carleton David was a member of the varsity soc­
cer team and volunteered as a public health 
worker in Paraguay. At Dartmouth David has been 
active in the Family Medicine Interest Group 
(serving as co-chair), and his organization has 
been recognized with the leadership award by 
the AAFP. David was appointed as the student 
member of the AAFP national Commission on 
Special Issues and Clinical Interests. In addition, 
David is the chair of the Christian Medical Society 
and has recently been elected by his peers to serve 
on the Clinical Years Committee to address cur­
riculum issues. David has maIntained a high level 
of academic achievement throughout his medical 
school career. David experienced urban family 
practice during a summer rotation in Chicago 
and rural family practice as a Commissioned Of­
ficer Student Training and Extern Program 
(CO STEP) trainee in rural New Hampshire. 
David hopes to use his Spanish-speaking skills 
in providing care to an underserved population. 

The NicholasJ. Pisacano, MD, Memorial Foundation is grateful to the following family physicianS 
who contributed their time to serve on the 1993 Scholarship Advisory Committee: 

Tama D. Abel, MD 
Steven Adamson, MD 
Deborah Irene Allen, MD 
Loren H. Amundson, MD 
James G. Arbogast, MD 
Donald S. Asp, MD 

John Bachman, MD 
Bruce Allan Bagley, MD 
Macaran Baird, MD 
Robert Abilio Baldor, MD 
Benjamin F. Banahan, MD 
B. Lewis Barnett, Jr., MD 
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Eugene J. Barone, MD 
Steven A Barrett, MD 
Gail Beth Bauchman, MD 
Elizabeth Baxley, MD 
Kenneth H. Becker, MD 
George Martin Benchimol, MD 
William G. Bernhardt, MD 
Ken Bertka, MD 
Patricia J. Bloom, MD 
F. A Bock, MD 
Edward T. Bope, MD 
Marjorie Ann Bowman, MD 
D. A Brechtelsbauer, MD 
Russell Stewart Breish, MD 
Calvin S. Bruce, MD 
Erich E. Brueschke, MD 
Sandra Burford, MD 
Terry Eugene Burge, MD 
Dwana Bush, MD 
Daniel F. Butler, MD 

Robert M. Callis, MD 
Thomas Cariveau, MD 
Lynn Carmichael, MD 
Beverly Carolan, MD 
Robin J. O. Catlin, MD 
Don Cauthen, MD 
Christopher V. Chambers, MD 
Marilyn Chohany, MD 
Alvin J. Ciccone, MD 
Joseph Anthony Cincotta, MD 
Edward W. Ciriacy, MD 
Michael Coates, MD 
Peter Coggan, MD, MSEd 
Joseph Connelly, MD 
Chris Conyers, MD 
Joseph Cook, MD 
John J. Coon, MD 
Lanny R. Copeland, MD 
David C. Current, MD 
R. Whit Curry, Jr., MD 
Anne Cather Cutlip, MD 

Peter Danis m, MD 
Maria Delgado, MD 
Thomas Dent, MD 
William Dexter, MD 
Lanyard Kirby Dial, MD 
Shirley Dickinson, MD 
David G. Doane, MD 
Patrick Dowling, MD 
Charles E. Driscoll, MD 
Charles H. Duckett, MD 
Monaford D. Durnell, MD 
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Sam Child Eggertsen, MD 
John Emmel, MD 
Stanley L. Erney, MD 
David W. Euans, MD 

Patrick Fahey, MD 
John J. Falencki, MD 
Donald Farrell, MD 
Eugene Felmar, MD 
Leonard Martin Finn, MD 
Michael Francis Fleming, MD 
Anthony E. Foley, MD 
Albert Francesconi, MD 
Mary Frank, MD 
Kenneth A Frederick, MD 
Lonnie Edward Fuller, Sr., MD 

Sim Stevens Galazka, MD 
Christina Beato Galey, MD 
Ted Ganiats, MD 
Janet Diane Gerard, MD 
Roy Gerard, MD 
John Payne Geyman, MD 
Mary Kane Goldstein, MD 
Kenneth G. Goss, MD 
Larry Alton Green, MD 
Maury J. Greenberg, MD 
R. Stephen Griffith, MD 
Paul Ruben Gross, MD 
Deborah A. Guntsch, MD 

Joseph Haddock, MD 
Michael Dale Hagen, MD 
Joseph Laurence Halbach, MD 
Kenneth R. Harm, Jr., MD 
Barbara Haskell, MD 
Robert Hatch, MD 
Deborah G. Haynes, MD 
Richard Hays, MD 
Caryl Joan Heaton, DO 
Warren A Heffron, MD, MPH 
Arthur H. Herold, MD 
Charles Earl Hill, MD 
Ruth Hoddinott, MD 
David Morgan Holden, MD 
Carroll E. HoIsted, MD 
Worthe Holt, MD 
Diane Dunn Homan, MD 
David Hough, MD 
Vmcent Hunt, MD 

Susan Nordstrom Isensee, MD 

William E. Jacott, MD 
Charles Jacques, MD 
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Paul James, MD 
Ann C. Jobe, MD 
Thomas A. Johnson, Jr., MD 
James Grady Jones, MD 
Mary Joyce, MD 

Michael J. Kalish, MD 
Sandra Kamnetz, MD 
Theodore R. Kantner, MD 
Timothy J. Keay, MD 
Joseph M. Keenan, MD 
Michael Kelber, MD 
Mitchell King, MD 
Gregory J. Konduros, MD 
Konrad P. Kotrady, MD 
Katherine C. Krause, MD 

Patricia Ann Lane, MD 
Joseph John Lauber, MD 
Herbert F. Laufenberg, MD 
Ronal Dee Legako, MD 
Wally Lim, MD 
Carolyn C. Lopez, MD 

Miguel Maldonado, MD 
Katherine Margo, MD 
Ada Marin, MD 
David W. Marsland, MD 
David Joseph Marwil, MD 
Harry E. Mayhew, MD 
Peter C. McConarty, Jr., MD 
Martha Cole McGrew, MD 
Rosemary E. McHugh, MD 
Douglas B. McKeag, MD 
William N. Mebane m, MD 
Jack H. Medalie, MD 
Arturo Medina, MD 
E. Scott Medley, MD 
Mark B. Mengel, MD 
Joel Harvey Merenstein, MD 
Laura Ann Micek-Galinat, MD 
William Miller, MD 
C. L. Montgomery, MD 
Dale C. Moquist, MD 
Walter Morgan, MD 
Michael Morse, MD 

Allen O. Naylor, MD 
Thomas Arthur Nicholas, MD 
Sam A Nixon, MD 
Wesley J. Nord, MD 

Allison Oprandi, MD 

Wilson D. Pace, MD 

Michael Parchman, MD 
Leonard George Paul, MD 
Paul Paulman, MD 
Randolph L. Pearson, MD 
James Steele Pease, MD 
Mark A. Penn, MD 
James Perlotto, MD 
James C. Puffer, MD 

Howard K. Rabinowitz, MD 
Robert E. Rakel, MD 
Janet Pamela Realini, MD 
David E. Reed, MD 
Paul J. Reiss, MD 
Fred Richardson, Jr., MD 
Michael P.Rosenthal, MD 
Louis Rosenthall, MD 
William Ross, MD 
Lawrence A. Rues, MD 

Ellen Sakombut, MD 
John William Saultz, MD 
Joseph Scardapane, MD 
Joseph E. Scherger, MD 
David D. Schmidt, MD 
Ronald Schneeweiss, MD 
Eleanor S. Segal, MD 
Harold Seim, MD 
Edward J. Shahady, MD 
Catherine M. Sharkness, MD 
Angela Jane Shepherd, MD 
Howard Shivers, MD 
Larry Shore, MD 
Richard Shropshire, MD 
Robert Edward Singer, MD 
Michael A Sitorius, MD 
Charles Smith, MD 
Margery Smith, MD 
Robert V. Smith, MD 
Suzanne Sorkin, MD 
Stephen J. Spann, MD 
Harriet Squier, MD 
Berry Newal Squyres, MD 
James H. Stageman, MD 
Walter Jack Stelmach, MD 
G. Gayle Stephens, MD 
Mark R. Suenram, MD 
David N. Sundwall, MD 
Jeff Susman, MD 
Jeffrey Swearingen, MD 

Curtis Takemoto-Gentile, MD 
Alfred F. Tallia, MD 
Steven B. Tamarin, MD 
Jack Taylor, MD 
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Carol Thayer, MD 
Clinton Herbert Toewe II, MD 
Joseph Wade Tollison, MD 
Carole Tsou, MD 
John M. Tudor, MD 

Daniel James Van Durme, MD 
Susan Vanderberg-Dent, MD 
William P. Vonderhaar, MD 
Anthony F. Vuturo, MD 

Cynthia M. Waickus, MD 
Samuel W. Warburton, Jr., MD 
Jeffery Warren, MD 
Richard Lee Watson, Jr., MD 

Linda Weinreb, MD 
Richard C. Wender, MD 
Michelle Whitehurst-Cook, MD 
Joanne Williams, MD 
Paul.A. Williams, MD 
Jim L. Wilson, MD 
Richard C. Wopat, MD 

Paul R. Young, MD 
Katie H. Youngblood, MD 
Richard Younge, MD 

Roy Zagieboylo, MD 
Joseph Zebley III, MD 
Steven Zweig, MD 

The Nicholas J. Pisacano, MD, Memorial Foundation (NJPMF) gives special recognition to the 
following donors (list includes all contributions to the NJPMF received 6 May 1993 to 7 July 1993): 

$500 or more 
Dr. and Mrs. Lanny Copeland 

$250-$499 
John S. Madara, MD 
Thomas M. Mettee, MD 

$100-$249 
Dr. and Mrs. James Russell 

$5-$99 
Richard B. Hall II, MD 
Pierce J. Moore III, MD 
Terry W. Raymer, MD 
Louis M. Sherby, MD 

NICHOLAS J. PIsACANO, M.D. 
MEMORIAL FOUNDATION,INC. 

IIIIII1 
The Phikmthropic Foundation afthe American Board afFamily Practice, Inc. 

I want to support the programs of the Nicholas J. Pisacano, M.D., Memorial Foundation, Inc. 

Enclosed is my tax-deductable contribution of: 

D $50 D $100 D $250 D $500 D $1000 D other $_ 

Name: ____________ _ 

Address: ____________ _ Please send infonnation regarding: 

D Wills & Bequests 

D Gifts of Life Insurance 

D Life Income Gifts 

Please send all contributions and correspondence to: 

Nicholas J. Pisacano, M.D., Memorial Foundation Inc. 
2228 Young Dr., Lexington, KY 40505-4294 
(606) 269-5626 
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